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  FONCPL Annual Meeting Minutes
November 16, 2024, Zoom meeting 10:00 AM

In Attendance: 
Judy Hills, President 
Tim Como, Treasurer
Joanne Straight, Secretary		
Kathy Lambe, Director & Newsletter Editor
Lyn Marsh, Director & Webmaster
Tess Thais, Director & Awards Coordinator
Karen Robbins, Director & Advocacy Coordinator
Lynda Reynolds, Ex Officio, State Library Liaison
Cyndi Shipley, Director

Others:
Billie Lawson, Johnston County
Diana Fotinatos, Southport & Oak Island
Julie Flick, Albery Carlton Cashiers
Miranda Boling,
Mary Ann Evanoff


1) The meeting was called to order at 10:03 am and a quorum was established.

2) The minutes of the August 10, 2024, meeting were not received until after this meeting was adjourned so were not approved.

3) Lynda Reynolds reported that various departments within the State Library have been in contact with the libraries in Western NC to offer assistance and support following the devastation caused by Hurricane Helene. The State Librarian has also reached out to State Librarians in other states that were also affected by recent national disasters.  There are three library locations still closed due to the damage they sustained. Two libraries in Buncombe County are closed due to staff shortages as some staff are temporarily working in disaster relief. Library staff throughout the impacted area also sustained damage to their homes and personal property which can impact their ability to work. 

4) Tim Como emailed the October bank and Profit and Loss statement prior to the meeting. He announced that the current balance is just over $12,286. There are still outstanding award checks. They should be cashed by the end of the year.

5) Reports  

a. Membership – Tim reported that membership renewals are starting to come in. He expects more after the first of the year. Tim will check to see that we have current contact information.
b) Newsletter- Kathy will include a renewal reminder in the December newsletter which will be the last newsletter Kathy will send out as editor. Judy will temporarily serve as the newsletter editor until someone else volunteers. 
c) Website – Lyn continues to oversee the website, adding features and updating links as needed.
d) Advocacy – Karen plans to include an article for the December newsletter on holiday books that have been challenged. It should be a more lighthearted report.
e) Awards and Grants – Tess reported that the Friends of the Library awards and Challenge Grants for the year are completed. There were no Seed Grant awards.
f) Annual Report- Judy has started working on the annual report for 2024. She hopes to have it completed and on the website by mid to late January.  It should be included in the February newsletter.
g) Judy created a PowerPoint presentation to be shown online by Dr. Winberry (UNC CH).  It was used in his INCL 843: Public Library Seminar. She also presented a program on advocacy to the Shallotte Friends group, after being invited by Karen Robbins. Finally, she attended an informal Regional Friends group meeting in Swansboro in September.
Judy reminded those present that FONCPL will provide $100 grants to any Friends group that invites at least six area Friends groups can receive a $100 grant from FONCPL. 
h) Open Mic Night—Judy
The last open mic night was held on November 14. Participation in these sessions was not enough to justify continuing.

7. Old Business – There was no old business to discuss.
8.  October 27 Special Called Meeting – Follow up to this meeting which was called to discuss candidates for the November election of officers. 
a. Judy asked Tess to be President for 2025 and to continue to oversee the Grants and Award program.  Tess was honored to be asked but she may be moving out of state, and so cannot commit.
b. Judy asked someone she knows who works part-time for the Carteret County Library to join the board as a director and to do the newsletter as she used to be the editor of a small newspaper in Carteret County. This person did not want to accept the position for personal reasons. Judy agreed to edit the newsletter until someone else steps up.
c. Several suggestions were made for recruiting a potential candidate for president including asking current presidents of local Friends groups. Tess suggested the possibility of contacting the former Challenge Grant recipients. She will compile a list of these award winners with contact information. Karen Robbins, as incoming secretary, offered to work with anyone who serves as president.
d. Lyn asked what happens if no president is elected at this meeting. There will need to be a special called meeting to elect a president.

9. The Board voted to fill the following positions:
e. Karen Robbins to position of Secretary—her term will expire December 31, 2026.
f. Reelection of Lyn and Tess for an addition two-year term each—they both agreed to serve.  (Terms will expire December 31, 2026).
g. The Board unanimously voted by email on November 25, 2024, to appoint Billie Lawson, as a new Director. He is President of the Friends of Johnston County and Smithfield. Their Friends group was one of the first to receive a FONCPL Seed Grant.

10. There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Joanne Straight
Secretary
Follow Up: Tess will provide contact information for Challenge Grant recipients; Renewal reminder in December newsletter
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